
Tuesday 15 July- We are praying the weather stays dry for this year’s Sports Day! Students will be involved in a 
range of sporting activities throughout the day to earn points for their House. Students need to attend school 
on this day in St John's PE kit and trainers, and should bring hats, sun cream, and plenty of water for the 
afternoon events. A reminder that cycling shorts/ Nike Pro shorts are not PE kit and are not allowed to be worn. 
Students will be provided with alternative clothing if not in correct PE kit for the day. 
Thursday 17 July- House Reward Afternoon. Our winning House based on this term’s ClassCharts points and 
Sports Day points will receive a special reward on Thursday afternoon. 
Friday 18 July- Last day of term. School will be finishing at 1.15pm on the final day as we officially wave goodbye 
to another academic year. Buses have been arranged for this time. 

14 jUly 2025
Week A

As we reach the end of another term and 
another academic year, we take the time 
to reflect on the amazing achievements 

we have seen within our learning 
community. From countless sporting 

medals and trophies to superstar 
performances, from academic excellence 
to individual successes and accolades, we 

are incredibly proud of everything our 
students and staff have achieved this 

year. 
Community means to be part of a 

common goal, to work together to create 
a sense of belonging, support and 

identity. And at St John’s, that is certainly 
what it means to be part of a Learning 
Community Guided by Gospel Values. 

Through the many highs, and 
unfortunate lows, of this year, we have 

supported one another along the way. We 
have provided listening ears, helping 

hands and motivational words, 
supporting and encouraging one another. 

When situations have swamped us, and 
problems have persisted, we have worked 
together to reason, rationalise and realise 

the solutions. We have achieved all of 
these things during this academic year 

because we are St John’s, a special 
community who support one another, in 

good times and in bad. 
Thank you to our amazing students who 
make us proud every day, our supportive 
parents and carers who continue to work 
in partnership with us, and of course our 

incredible staff for their commitment, 
compassion and care every single day.

We wish all within our community a 
wonderful summer holiday.  

Rest, relax and enjoy!

Football success

The Arts

Academic Excellence

Sporting Success

After over a 
year of 
planning and 
fundraising, 
our Project 
Peru team 
have arrived 
in Iquitos, 
Peru and 
have begun 
their vital 
work in 
supporting 
the 
communities 
over there. 
The group 
will be 
helping to 
build a school 
and 
volunteering 
at the Girls’ 
Centre, whilst 
also making 
some 
incredible 
memories. 
We are so 
proud of 
these young 
people who 
have shown 
such 
commitment 
and 
dedication in 
their 
fundraising 
and for the 
resilience and 
responsibility 
they will no 
doubt show 
over the next 
two weeks.

Six strips of LED lights, five bobble hats, four cans of fake snow, 
three wigs, two standing ovations and one incredible group of 
young people- Frozen the Musical was complete and utter magic!
A huge well done to our amazing cast who completely blew their 
sell-out audiences away, and to all the staff involved in once again 
producing another fantastic St John’s musical. 

Following their main performances, our incredible cast performed 
to over 300 primary school students on Wednesday. The 
atmosphere was wonderful, with fancy dress, dancing and singing 
along, and it was fantastic to bring together so many students 
from our BHCET family of schools and our local primary schools. To 
finish off this year’s production, we then did one final performance 
to our Year 6 students as part of their induction days on Thursday.
The set may be ‘defrosted’, the costumes all packed away and 
another St John’s production completed for another year, but the 
magical memories will remain.

On Thursday, St John’s competed in the BHCET Athletics 
Competition. Our students were a credit to the school, not only in 
performances but upholding the school’s virtues of self belief, 
confidence and respect. St John’s were placed 3rd overall, a 
fantastic achievement, but most importantly our students were 
fantastic ambassadors who showed superb sportsmanship and 
teamwork. We are very proud of all students who have 
represented St John’s throughout the athletics seasons this year, 
and those who have represented St John’s on our sporting teams. 
It has been another incredibly successful year of sport and we look 
forward to what next year brings!



❏ Monday 4 August- Summer School 
Week 1

❏ Thursday 14 August- A Level Results 
Day. Results will be available to collect 
from school from 8am

❏ Thursday 21 August- GCSE Results Day. 
Results will be available to collect from 
school from 8.30am

❏ Tuesday 26 August- Summer School 
Week 2

❏ Tuesday 2 September- New Academic 
Year begins

Thank you for your continued support and 
partnership throughout this academic year. 
Here’s to another amazing year in 2025/2026
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ClassCharts 
Year 7 Top 
Achievers
Oliver C 7O

Francesca S 7O
Tommy-Lee C 7O

Max T 7N
Finley H 7O

Year 8 Top 
Achievers
Isabelle R 8Y

Isla S 8M
Oliver B 8A

Constance C 8N
Jack O 8O

Year 9 Top 
Achievers
J-Lucas W 9J

Ryan D 9A
Leah W 9A
Harry W 9N

Evangeline E 9J

Year 10 Top 
Achievers 
Liam B 10R

Monica M 10O
Joshua W 10M
George E 10M

Lola N 10O

MFL Stars
Lexi D 7N

Sarah M R 8J
Melissa B 8Y

As we head towards the end of this 
academic year, it is wonderful to still see 

so many emails of thanks and 
appreciation flooding into our I Heard a 

Whisper inbox, acknowledging our 
amazing staff. 

Well done this week to Mrs Widdowson 
(PE), Mrs Kipling (Art), Mrs Higgins 

(Maths), Joanne Hart (Finance), Mrs Noon 
(SENDCo), Mr Morley (Maths), Miss 
Wilkinson (Assistant Headteacher), 

Danielle Dowson (Admin- Exams) and 
Mike, Gary and Keith (Site Staff). 

There is only one more week left to show 
your thanks to our staff for this academic 

year, so drop us an email to show your 
appreciation.

Maths

Artist of 
the Week

Tejaswi Shivakumarum, 
9Aiheardawhisper@stjohns.bhcet.org.uk

I Heard a Whisper…

mailto:nrose@stjohns.bhcet.org.uk

